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This was held at Gally’s meeting
House Farrell Flat. Thanks to Garry
and Sally Fieldhouse who provided
attendees a meal and after the meet-
ing coffee cakes and biscuits. All
office bearers were returned and
the committee has remained the
same. Peter Eaton has taken on the
role of Public Officer. Thanks to all

those who attended

MEMBERSHIP

Invoices have been emailed to all
members for the 2012 membership.
If you have not received an email
please contact Tony Smith. Payment

is now due.

ENTRANCE

Thanks to Martin Smith of Mt Rufus
Pty Ltd, who supplied and drove in
the strainer posts for the main en-
trance. Later in July a group of
Smiths (is this a gaggle) got together
to put up the presto panel. There
were a lot of chiefs but no Indians

to be seen.

A huge thank you to Earle's
Transport who freighted the panels
from Adelaide at no charge.

Our major sponsor’s signs have
been fixed to the railing as a sign of

our gratitude for their support.
Thank you to Brian Earle for his

help with the signs.

SIGNAGE

Paul and Tony Smith have erected
the “Welcome to Clare” sign on the

container for all to see.
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TERMINAL BUILDING

Further construction has been under-
taken on the terminal building site.
Excavation of footings carried out by
Andrew Heinrich and Dave Willson
using Carl Jenner’s excavator, thank
you Carl for your support. This was
followed by the plastic and steele fix-
ing under the expert supervision of
Anders and lan McKendrick. (The
apple doesn't fall far from the tree
Spanner). This huge job was complet-
ed in just a couple of days thanks to

the many members who helped.

Monday the 23rd July was the big
concrete pour a total of 8 loads of
concrete were used donated by Clare
Quarry and Holcim. Once again a
great attendance of members helped
with this Thanks also to Pat and Carlo
Seneca of Custom Concrete for their

expertise in concrete finishing.

Adrian Smith of Ashmore Engineering
has been busy preparing the verandah
poles as well as the Centre post for
the building. Adrian and Margaret
have also donated a chamberlain trac-

tor for use at the aerodrome.

RAFFLE

Since the last newsletter Frank
Nicholls has organized 3 raffles for
which tickets were sold in the main
street of Clare on 3 Saturday morn-
ings, with the prize a trailer load of
wood. This has raised over $1000
well done “bad” Frank and his band of

helpers.

The worst day flying still beats the best day working



